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Our ref: STH21/00132/01 
Contact: Andrew Lissenden 0418 962 703  
Your ref: SSI-7614 

 
 

3 September 2021 

 

Mark Wisely 

Department of Planning, Industry and Environment  

BY EMAIL: information@planning.nsw.gov.au 

STATE SIGNIFICANT INFRASTRUCTURE (SSI) APPLICATION 7614 – MERIMBULA SEWAGE 

TREATMENT PLANT UPGRADE AND OCEAN OUTFALL - PUBLIC AGENCY CONSULTATION 

Dear Mark, 

Transport for NSW (TfNSW) refers to the notification it received on 23 August 2021 regarding the above SSI 

application. 

TfNSW has completed an assessment of the information provided and notes: 

- the key state classified road is the Princes Highway to which the development has access via the Council 

managed road network. Arthur Kaine Drive to which the development has direct access and connects to 

the Princes Highway is an unclassified regional road managed by Council; 

- as some of the works proposed as part of this application will affect navigable waters, NSW Maritime has 

provided comments to TfNSW to enable a combined submission; and 

- the Department of Planning, Industry and Environment is seeking comments on the proposal including 

any recommended conditions.  

Having regard for the above, TfNSW will not object to the currently submitted SSI application subject to the 

conditions outlined in Attachment 1 being included in any approval issued.  

If you have any questions, please contact me on 0418 962 703.  

Yours faithfully 

 
Andrew Lissenden 

Development Case Officer  

Community and Place I South Region 

Cc: Mark.Wisely@planning.nsw.gov.au;  

      Robert.Rutledge@transport.nsw.gov.au;  

      Navsouth@transport.nsw.gov.au; and 

      council@begavalley.nsw.gov.au 
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1. Prior to the commencement of works a ‘Marine Transport Management Plan’ is to be provided to NSW 

Maritime for review and approval, with considerations to be given to: 

a. Management and establishment of the project area and construction exclusion zone, incorporating any 

required signage and/or aids to navigation; and  

b. Communication and engagement with community and stakeholders in relation to the works to be 

undertaken, including suitable arrangements regarding site access management.  

Notes: 

- The Marine Transport Management Plan can be emailed to Navsouth@transport.nsw.gov.au for review/approval. 

2. The mitigation and management measures as detailed in Section 6.0 of the ‘Traffic and Transport Report’ 

prepared by AECOM Australia Pty Ltd dated May 2021 and the requirements as detailed in the ‘Marine 

Management Plan’ as approved by NSW Maritime shall be implemented for the duration of the 

development’s construction and as required post construction.   

3. Prior to transporting any oversized or over mass loads, the applicant shall obtain a permit for an oversized 

and over mass load from the TfNSW Special Permits Unit in Glen Innes. As part of the application, the 

applicant will need to demonstrate to TfNSW that the arrangements for the route are acceptable and all 

relevant approvals have been obtained.  

Notes: 

- TfNSW encourages early engagement with the TfNSW Special Permits Unit. 

- The TfNSW Special Permits Unit contact number is 1300 656 371. 
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